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Planning, Design, and Construction Committee
Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, April 3, 2018, 7:30 a.m.

Conference Room 164, Municipal Center, 400 S. Eagle Street, Naperville, IL

A. CALL TO ORDER:
Chairman Buddingh called the April 3, 2018 Naperville Riverwalk Planning, Design & Construction Committee meeting to order at 7:30 a.m.  The meeting was held in Conference Room 164 of the Naperville Municipal Center located at 400 S. Eagle Street, Naperville, Illinois.
B. ROLL CALL:
Present:  Jeanne Buddingh, PD&C Chairman; Pat Kennedy; Bill Novack; Nolan O’Rear, Student Commissioner; Stephanie Penick; Chuck Papanos; and Geoff Roehll, Riverwalk Commission Chairman
Absent:  John Joseph; Debra Lellbach and Bob Ross
Also Present:  John Cuff, Riverwalk Foundation; Brian Dusak, ERA; and Carl Peterson, GRWA
C. PUBLIC FORUM:
Cuff would like the opportunity to speak during the discussion of Agenda Item E.1.  
D. OLD BUSINESS:
1. A motion to approve the March 6, 2018 minutes was made by Roehll, seconded by Novack.  MOTION CARRIED WITH KENNEDY ABSTAINING
2. Park District – Chuck Papanos

a. Annual Overstory Work
Steve Piper & Sons has completed four days of work to clean up invasive species and dead trees along the shoreline on the far west extension.  The Park District may contract with them for one additional day.

b. Riverwalk Parking Lot Repair

The Park District has a quote from a contractor that is currently doing work on the Municipal Center.  The proposed Riverwalk work would include the removal and rebuilding of the damaged wall.  The contractor would use the existing materials including the cap.

3. Moser Tower Assessment – Bill Novack/Brian Dusak
Dusak reported that the Echem Consultants/Brush Architects team completed their collection of samples and data this week. They will take the samples/data to the lab to continue to seek information regarding the viability of the structure.  Golf Construction was onsite to facilitate the work done by the Echem/Brush team.  A big thank you to Chuck Papanos and his help facilitating the teams’ work.
A failed patch was discovered during the onsite investigation process.  The patch was replaced now while the scaffolding was already in place.

Erickson worked with the City’s Communications Team to inform the public of the structural forensics work being done.  
4. Naperville Jaycees Park formerly Smart Park – Geoff Roehll
The Naperville Park Board will vote to accept the Naperville Jaycees Park as an addition to the Riverwalk at their April 12, 2018 meeting.  

An updated agreement has been signed by the Naperville Jaycees and the City of Naperville.  The Riverwalk Foundation will review and vote to accept the agreement at their April 4, 2018 meeting.  Once the agreement is signed and final concept plans submitted, the City Council will review and vote on the Naperville Jaycees Park as an addition to the Riverwalk. 
5. Harmony Park – Geoff Roehll
Roehll reported that the Rotary Club is working on engineering details for the park.  A contractor may be willing to donate the labor to build the park.  The cost to maintain the park still needs to be worked out.  The Park Board and City Council need to approve the Harmony Park as an addition to the Naperville Riverwalk before it becomes a reality.  If all approvals stay on track, the construction of the park may begin as soon as the middle of this summer.
6. Bicycles on the Riverwalk – Chuck Papanos

No report
7. Refreshing the Labyrinth – Chuck Papanos
Papanos reported that the Park District still plans to pressure wash and seal the labyrinth when the weather allows.
E. NEW BUSINESS:
1. Development Guidelines/Procedures

Novack distributed and reviewed the Riverwalk Vision Statement, Goals and Project Criteria as well as the Procedure for Submitting Proposed Additions to the Riverwalk documents. He gave a detailed history of the City’s financial situation from 2000 til the present.  The discussion continued with committee members sharing their thoughts regarding how best to improve, enhance or construct improvements on the Riverwalk.
Two deliverables were included in the original intergovernmental maintenance agreement from 2003; the Reserve Study (renamed to the Asset Management Plan) and the Master Plan (renamed to the Development Guidelines).  The Development Guidelines consists of approximately two dozen proposed projects. The Riverwalk Commission approved the updated list in 2014.
Prior to the annual AMP walk, the Development Guidelines, will be distributed along with exhibits of concept plans for the project at 430 S. Washington Street, the south extension and the redesign of the compensatory storage west of the Eagle Street Bridge.
2. Schedule annual AMP walk/2018 Work Plan

The annual AMP walk is scheduled for Monday, April 30, 2018 at 3:00 p.m.

F. MEETING SCHEDULE:
· Riverwalk Commission, April 11, 2018, 7:30 a.m.

Lunch Room, Municipal Center, 400 S. Eagle St., Naperville, IL
· Planning, Design & Construction Committee, May 1, 2018, 7:30 a.m.

Conference Room 164, Municipal Center, 400 S. Eagle St., Naperville, IL

· Riverwalk Commission, May 9, 2018, 7:30 a.m.

Lunch Room, Municipal Center, 400 S. Eagle St., Naperville, IL

G. ADJOURNMENT:
A motion to adjourn was made by Penick, seconded by Roehll at 8:46 a.m. MOTION CARRIED
Respectfully submitted by 

Janette Erickson, Riverwalk Administrator
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